École Notre Dame de Fatima

**Our Lady of Fatima School** 

315 Walker Street, Coquitlam, BC V3K 4C7 Tel: 604-936-4228 Fax: 604-936-4403 Email: info@fatimaschool.ca Website: www.fatimaschool.ca



# COMMUNIQUÉ

Le 8 juin / June 8th, 2017

SAUVEGARDONS NOTRE MAISON COMMUNE CARE FOR OUR COMMON HOME

## Our Lady of Fatima School Staff 2017 - 2018

Dear Parents:

Below is the teaching staff for the 2017 – 2018 school year. Please note that changes may occur over the summer as we continue to interview candidates.

Mrs. Lemire will be going on maternity leave. She will be returning in September 2018. We wish her all of God's blessings as she welcomes her second child. We say goodbye to Mrs. Ciulla, Ms. Mobilio and Ms. Wald as they embark on a new journey in their lives. Mrs. Ciulla will be moving out of town and Ms. Mobilio and Ms. Wald and Mme Jallad who will be continuing their education to further their career. We want to thank them for their many years of dedication to Our Lady of Fatima School and wish them all the best. They will be missed by our entire community. Thank you to Mme Sanico who will also be leaving. You will still see her around the school as she will be working for us as a Teacher-On-Call. Mme Belanger will be moving to Blessed Sacrament where she is not only a parishioner but her children also attend the school.

We welcome to our staff Ms. Amanda Santos who will be teaching Kindergarten English. Ms. Santos comes to us from Our Lady of Perpetual Help School. We welcome Mrs. De Fazio who will be teaching Grade 2 English. Mrs. De Fazio comes to us from St. Edmund's School. Teaching Grade 5 English will be Mrs. Martini who comes to us from St. Francis de Sales and teaching Grade 6 English is Mrs. Piperni from St. Helen's School. These teachers will be here on step-up day to meet your children. Please welcome them to our community.

### English

Kindergarten: Ms. Santos Grade 1: Mrs. Camara &

Mrs. Mazzuca

Grade 2: Mrs. De Fazio

Grade 3: Mrs. Meredith

Grade 4: Mrs. Finnigan

Grade 5: Mrs. Martini

Grade 6: Mrs. Piperni

Grade 7: Mrs. Cook &

Mrs. Mazzuca

FSL: TBA

Music: Ms. Magis

P.E.: Mr. Martinek

LAC English: Mrs. Hobson Library: Mrs. Szafranski

#### **French**

Kindergarten: Mme Loretan & Mme Venetsanos

Grade 1: Mme Magel

Grade 2: Mme McBride

Grade 3: Mme Battista & Mme Blier

Grade 4: Mme Mulholland

Grade 5: Mme Hoyer-Wright will be returning on

December 1st. We are in the process of hiring

someone that will replace Mme Hoyer-Wright

for the months of September- November

Grade 6: M. O'Toole

Grade 7: We are in the process of interviewing

candidates. Parents will be notified as soon as

someone is hired.

LAC French: Mme Ribeiro



June 8 Band Concert 1:30pm & 7:00pm

June 13 3E UBC Botanical Garden

KF Town Centre - Plant Life Cycle

Traveling Rosary

June 14 Hot Lunch Day – Non-Uniform:

Tacky Dress-Up Step-up Day

PEC Meeting 7:00pm

June 15 1E Vancouver Aquarium

4F Belvedere Service Project

#### Fun Day - June 16th

Join us on Fun Day and cheer on the OLF students as they celebrate our great nation's 150<sup>th</sup> birthday! This Amazing Race will feature stations such as Hockey Night in Canada, Run-A-Long the Streets of Quebec and Rush for Gold!

Rain or shine!

ARCHBISHOP CARNEY - USED UNIFORM SALE JUNE 19<sup>TH</sup> & 20<sup>TH</sup> from 4:00 – 8:00PM

#### **Pictures Needed!**

Please send a picture of your family visiting somewhere in Canada or somewhere in the Lower Mainland to Ms. Loewe at

sandra.loewe@fatimaschool.ca. This will be part of a special PowerPoint presentation on Fun Day. Pictures may be sent up until Wednesday, June 14<sup>th</sup>.

#### PPHOURS AVAILABLE

Please help us make a memorable graduation evening dinner for our grade 7s on June 22, 2017. Sign up through the PPH website for the different shifts.

Thank you,

Kim Crosman & Caroline Eve Classroom parents Grade 6

#### Kindergarten French visit Foyer Maillard

KF experienced how special and heartwarming it is when we spend some quality time with the elderly. The students performed and read their handmade cards to individual seniors. The students shared what happiness means to them and they compared what it means to the seniors. It was not a surprise that young and old share similar meanings to "Le Bonheur est... and Happiness is....," family, dancing, singing, travelling, friends, animals, Jesus, just to mention a few. Bravo les étudiants de la Maternelle! ©



#### SUPERVISION ORIENTATION Friday, June 9 - 8:30am at the flag pole

Important notes about supervision

- 1. Get a jump start on next year by doing your parking lot shifts in June.
- 2. No cell phones are allowed while supervising.
- 3. Shifts must be canceled more than 24 hours in advance to allow others to sign up.

For the safety of everyone there is NO crosswalk in the middle of the parking lot. Please use the paths on either side.

All supervisors: Please submit for approval all supervision hours for the 2016/2017 school year. If it's in your assigned jobs list it won't be approved. Hours must be submitted for approval before they can be approved by the coordinator.

### VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

We are now taking registrations for Our Lady of Fatima Vacation Bible School (VBS) for children ages 4-11. Forms can be picked up at the school or parish offices. VBS will run from **Monday July 17-21st** from 9am-12 noon each day at Our Lady of Fatima hall and school. The theme this year is *A Wilderness Adventure through the Sacraments, Jesus in My Heart*. It is jam packed with great songs, crafts, snacks and FUN activities for children ages 4-11 to help grow in their Catholic faith. The cost is \$60 per child or \$145 per family (with three or more children), and includes a CD per family and a t-shirt per child. Get your registration in early as space is limited and registration closes Thursday June 16.

## **HELPERS NEEDED**

For this event to be successful we need dedicated people to help in various ways—everything from setting up and decorating, greeting families, taking pictures, sending out email reminders to leading a group, station or craft. If you can help in any capacity or have questions about VBS, please email Silvia Dunbar at <a href="mailto:sadunbar98@outlook.com">sadunbar98@outlook.com</a>. We look forward to seeing you all there!!





Parent / Guardian Signature\_

## Participant Registration Form

Our Lady of Fatima Parish Coquitlam, BC

July 17-21, 2017

Name:			
Gender: (circle one)	M F	Age:	Grade completed:
T-shirt size: (circle one)	child sizes:	XS S M L	/ adult sizes: S M L XL
Allergies or medical conditio	ns:		
Health Insurance # (if applica	ıble):		
Family Information:			
Parents/Guardians' Name(s):			
Address:			
Phone Numbers:			
Hm:	Wk:		Cell:
Email:			
<b>Emergency Contact:</b>			
Name:			
Phone:			
notified as soon as possible in the associated volunteers of the VBS event that myself or other legal granners of actions, claims which Unless other written instruction is	e event of an emergency. In the program to obtain medical cauardian(s) cannot be reached. I or the child named above should be submitted, I also consent to a	ne case of sickness or an accionare from a licensed physician, land thereby do release and forevall or may have for any reason	of the participants in this VBS and that I will be dent, I authorize and consent the VBS Team, or othe hospital, or medical clinic for my son/daughter in the ver discharge this Diocese, and Parish from all n, arising during my child's attendance of the VBS. recorded, either by photograph or video, and used

Return completed form by June 16, 2017

## Photo Release Form

Please be advised that your child may be photographed or videotaped during our VBS summer camp. If you would like your child's photo to appear on the church's website, twitter or posters at the back of the church, please sign and return with registration form.

Please sign and return by June 16, 2017

Yes, I give permis	ssion for my child's photograph or video
to be posted to the church's website, the church.	twitter or on a poster at the back of the
No, my child's pho	otograph and /or video may not be
posted to the church's website, twitter church.	r or on a poster at the back of the
Guardian Signature	Date
Student's First and Last Name	